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DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

September 12, 2017

Dr. Jacque Carter, President
Doane University

1014 Boswell

Crete, NE 68333

Dear Dr. Carter:

By May 15 of every year, the Certification Official from each recognized Nebraska Institution of
Higher Education (IHE) must submit an application form which provides information regarding all
of the specific endorsement programs offered within the institution’s Teacher Education
preparation program to the Nebraska Department of Education. Submitted information is then
compiled and presented to the Nebraska State Board of Education for formal approval.

[t is my pleasure to inform you that all endorsement programs within the Doane University
Teacher Education Program were approved by the Nebraska State Board of Education on

August 4, 2017. A letter of approval along with the original application form is being sent to your
institution’s certification official. In addition, the chair of teacher education will receive a copy of
the approved application.

Alist of all educator preparation programs offered in Nebraska-approved institutions is compiled
based on application information submitted by the I[HEs. This report, 2017-2018 Teacher
Preparation Programs in Nebraska Colleges and Universities, is available at:
https://www.education.ne.gov/EducatorPrep/IHE/ProgramApproval/BoardApproval-

20004 /BoardApprovalReport-1718.pdf.

We appreciate your support of teacher education programs, as they prepare future educators for
Nebraska schools. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 402.471.2405
or sharon.katt@nebraska.gov.

With best regards,

Sharon Katt, Administrator
Adult Program Services

To lead and support the preparation Qf all Nebraskans for learning, earning, and living.




